SUCKLEY PARISH COUNCIL

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2018/19  

The past year has been a notable one for your parish councillors, not least with the first contested elections to the council in many years.  On that, more later.  

The most memorable occasion for many will have been the Armistice commemoration at the war memorial in Longley Green’s Old Quarry on 11th November 2018. Over 100 people attended the event, led by Revd Jen Deniston with sterling contributions from local residents Mark Armstrong, Richard Lewis and Florence Saleh.  With generous donations from our County Councillor Paul Tuthill, our two District Councillors and two parishioners,  two “Silent Soldier” figures were purchased by the Council and installed in time for the service. I hope you will agree that these figures add a distinctive and fitting finishing touch to the war memorial.  

The memorial reminds us not only of the sacrifices made by so many from our small parish, but also of the continuity of life and nature in it.  It is easy to forget that we live in a privileged area, exceptionally low in crime compared even to Worcestershire, let alone further afield, and one of exceptional beauty.  

Preserving this way of life requires more than just words. Mike Baldwin has ensured that the Old Quarry site is kept well-maintained, Councillor John Green inspects parish council assets on a weekly basis – not least the playing fields - while our Lengthsman Rob Wilks does his best to improve verges and drains.  Frustratingly, Rob’s activities are now greatly constrained by Worcs County Council who have decreed that material removed from drains and gullies is now “hazardous waste” and requires special handling by their Highways contractor.  

As residents may recall, our dealings with Highways have been less than harmonious in recent years.  We are still not totally satisfied with Highways performance, nor with their interaction with parish councils. It was frustrating that we had to take matters into our own hands in autumn 2018 and cut back overhanging tree branches from Woodland Road down to Church Lane.  These had been causing problems for parents and children walking along the Knightwick Road footpath to and from school.  Highways had promised action for several months, but had done nothing.  My thanks to District Councillor Sarah Rouse, her partner Arthur and Darran Findlater for assisting me with that job.

We remain concerned about junction safety at White House crossroads.  As reported last year WCC Highways hold the view that the junction is well signed and road speeds appropriate.  We disagree, but did manage to convince them to put in extra road markings.  We also continue to suffer from incorrect or confusing signage when contractors are working in this parish and neighbouring ones.  Rest assured that Highways are soon made aware of their shortcomings if this happens.  

Community life in a small parish is largely sustained by volunteers and we are fortunate to have more than our fair share of them. Our footpaths officer Helen Philpotts and her team of footpath walkers deserve great credit.  Thanks to the hard work of the new junior football group, our Playing Fields and Pavilion are being kept in good shape, with the team mowing the pitch and painting parts of the Pavilion.  Councillor Carol Luton has, as ever, managed the playing fields, their maintenance and income stream with skill and efficiency.  Last, but certainly not least, we also had two “Womble” litterpicks in October and March, very ably organised and managed by Mrs Catherine Armstrong. These are now a regular fixture and we have exported our skills to neighbouring parishes.  

Legislation and regulation inevitably affect the Parish Council, whether appropriate in scale and intent or not.  This year’s fun was occasioned by the General Data Protection Regulations of May 2018, requiring us to have processes for holding and processing personal data. We were fortunate to have on the council a knowledgeable practitioner in this area, Darran Findlater. Together with our Clerk, Darran worked through the huge amount of paperwork involved and I am pleased to say that Suckley Parish Council is now GDPR compliant.

Speeding traffic continues to be a concern to parishioners. Data from the VAS camera which is moved around the parish showed that since the summer of 2018 one third of all journeys were above the speed limit, 5% of all journeys analysed would result in disqualification and about 15% would lead to a fine.  As a result, the Council purchased a stock of 30 mph wheelie bin stickers which are free to all residents and available at Suckley Post Office. 

As you know, for the first time in many years elections were held in May for the nine positions on the Parish Council.  We now have two new Councillors: Robin Hill (who has previous experience as a Suckley parish councillor); and Rosemary Hooper. They replace Victoria Bradley, who decided not to seek re-election, and Darran Findlater who was not re-elected.  We thank both for their service and contribution to the council and parish.

I acknowledge with gratitude the contributions of all eight of my parish council colleagues, some of whose work I have already highlighted.  All serve voluntarily and several have done so for many years.  I am humbled by their dedication.  Of course, there is also a tenth person without whom this council simply would not function: our clerk, Diana Taylor.  She is a source of great strength and resourcefulness to the council and to me in particular.  Thank you to her, to my fellow councillors and, of course, to all of you for being part of the community that is Suckley.

 PETER WHATLEY

 Chairman – Suckley Parish Council 
SUCKLEY PARISH COUNCILLORS – 2018-19

To elections held on 2nd May 2019:

Chairman:

Mr Peter Whatley


Tel: 01886 884126

Vice-Chairman:
Mr John Green 


Tel: 01886 884412




Mrs Pearl Griffiths


Tel: 01886 884354




Mrs Liz Devenish 


Tel: 01886 884787




Mrs Carol Luton


Tel: 01886 884558




Mr Walter Huband


Tel: 01886 884379




Mr Darran Findlater 


Tel: 01886  884431




Dr Anne Lewis


Tel: 01886 884552




Mrs Victoria Bradley


Tel: 01886 884001

District Councillors:
Ms Sarah Rouse 


Tel: 01886 833653




Mr Anthony Warburton

Tel: 01886 832753

County Councillor:
Mr Paul Tuthill


Tel: 01886 832309

From 3rd May 2019 :

Chairman:

Mr Peter Whatley


Tel: 01886 884126

Vice-Chairman:
Mr John Green 


Tel: 01886 884412

Mrs Liz Devenish 


Tel: 01886 884787




Mrs Pearl Griffiths


Tel: 01886 884354




Mr Robin Hill



Tel: 01886 884752




Mrs Rosemary Hooper

Tel: 01886 884227  

Mr Walter Huband


Tel: 01886 884379




Dr Anne Lewis


Tel: 01886 884552




Mrs Carol Luton


Tel: 01886 884558

District Councillors:
Ms Sarah Rouse 


Tel: 01886 833653

Mr Peter Whatley


Tel: 01886 884126

County Councillor:
Mr Paul Tuthill


Tel: 01886 832309



Clerk:


Mrs Diana Taylor, 9, Lambourne Avenue,




Malvern Link, Worcs WR14 1NL 





Tel:  01684 569430




E-mail:  dtaylorsuckleyclerk@gmail.com
Nine Parish Councillors are allocated to serve the parish of Suckley.  All offer their services on a voluntary basis and work to protect, sustain and promote the parish in all its aspects.  Suckley Parish Council is a lively, active Council with the needs of the parish always foremost in decision-making.  The Parish Council meets bi-monthly and although its meetings are formal, any parishioner is welcome to attend to listen.  There is also time before the main business of the meeting for any member of the public to make a short presentation to the Council on any item.  Please contact the Clerk or any of the Councillors if you need any further information.
SUCKLEY PARISH COUNCIL

Balance sheet at 31 March 2019

(internally audited)

GENERAL FUND 


2017/18


2018/19

Income 



16,142.00


17,122.93

Expenditure



15,550.59


15,980.87

       

Balance    



     591.41


  1,142.06  

Balance b/fwd



25,498.93    


26,090.34  
Cash Register 



26,090.34


27,232.40 

Unpresented cheques 


     396.00


     483.60  


Bank Balance 



26,486.34*


27,716.00*                           

Acc No 2449761


         1.00


         1.00





26,487.34


27,717.00 

*Includes £2K ringfenced for Flood Scheme maintenance

PLAYING FIELD FUND  

2017/18


2018/19 

Income 



     960.00


  2,352.22

Expenditure



  3,605.74


     927.56   


Balance   


          -
  2,645.74   

              1,424.66 

Balance b/fwd



  4,261.58


  1,615.84  
Cash Register 



  1,615.84


  3,040.50  

Unpresented cheques


        -
    


_____-___             

Bank Balance 



  1,615.84 


  3,040.50  

